Select Board 
Meeting Minutes
Town Hall - Select Board’s Conference Room

Monday December 18, 2023 @ 5:00 p.m.
All meetings of the Select Board are recorded
Buddy Vecchio led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call Attendance:

ATTENDANCE:
Chairman, Doug Moglin – In person
Vice-Chairman, Jason Perron – In person
Clerk, Diane Gale – In person
Chief Administrative Officer, Karl J. Stinehart – Remote
Assistant Chief Administrative Officer, Nadine Cignoni – In person



Select Board Secretary, Lisa A. Anderson- In person
Public Comment:   None
Payables , Payroll and Minutes:

-  Acknowledged Payables Warrant #2415B, dated 12/11/2023, in the amount of 
   $1,183,515.02. 

-  The Board tabled the Open Session Minutes dated 12/11/2023.

· The Board accepted the Executive Minutes dated 12/11/2023.
· A MOTION was made by Jason Perron Seconded by Diane Gale (Vote-Unanimous) to accept the Executive Meeting Minutes dated 12/11/2023.
Roll Call Vote: Doug Moglin – Yes, Jason Perron – Yes, Diane Gale – Yes.

Action Items, Correspondence:

· The Board accepted the final draft of the Select Board Calendar for 2024.
· The Board accepted the $100 donation from James Wang & Andrea Bugbee into the Library’s Gift Account.

· A MOTION was made by Jason Perron Seconded by Diane Gale (Vote-Unanimous) to accept the $100 donation to the Southwick Public Library gift account from James Wang & Andrea Bugbee.
Roll Call Vote: Doug Moglin – Yes, Jason Perron – Yes, Diane Gale – Yes.

· The Board reviewed and accepted the Lead Service Line Inventory Agreement with Tighe & Bond
1

· A MOTION was made by Jason Perron Seconded by Diane Gale (Vote-Unanimous) to accept the Lead Service Line Inventory Agreement with Tighe & Bond.
Roll Call Vote: Doug Moglin – Yes, Jason Perron – Yes, Diane Gale – Yes.

New Business:
· The Board reviewed the insert for the Tax Rate.  Diane received the components of the big slice at the bottom of that chart.  It would look different if the insurances as a separate bucket, which it is significant enough to call out as a separate bucket.  Karl reaffirmed that it keeps the pie chart for the visual look, and we need to make sure that we align it just so that it follows the town FinCom budget handbook that goes through town meeting.  Diane stated that the pie chart is kind of random size wise and in no certain order. Mr. Moglin suggested that in dealing with pie charts the small slices all roll over each other in the presentation.  This will then be given to the Town Accountant for next year’s format for flyer insert.

· The Board reviewed the job description for Town Clerk.  Mr. Stinehart informed the board that Nadine has had conversations with Attorney Kim Roache and we’ve taken the current job description that Michelle had been working under and we had both positions carved out from it.  We have someone in the treasure collector one because we have a person in that position and unilaterally at any point make the changes to it.  Mr. Moglin stated that we talked about doing an internal posting first.  Mr. Stinehart stated we would have to have an approved document to post with an attached job description.  We are still waiting on special legislation for the office split, and then we still need to see what our options are for floor plan changes.  Mr. Moglin suggested we carry this under old business for next meeting.
· The Board reviewed and approved the Class II, & Class III Licenses for 2024.  There have
been no issues with any of the businesses on the list.

· A MOTION was made by Jason Perron Seconded by Diane Gale (Vote-Unanimous) to approve the Class II, & Class III Licenses for 2024. 
Roll Call Vote: Doug Moglin – Yes, Jason Perron – Yes, Diane Gale – Yes.

Any New Business:
Karl Stinehart – We are trying run down the cause of that leak that we had during the last rain storm on the 10 yr. old addition next to C.O.A.  The contractor was here along with the Clerk of the Works, they are going through and will be doing follow-up tests to get to the root cause.

Doug Moglin – Any one in business might be interested in knowing the weight limit on the Cowles bridge has been lifted.  This will hopefully offload some of the truck traffic that’s been utilizing Sunnyside Road.  
Old Business:
· 2nd SRO prospect. – Doug Moglin stated nothing new to discuss at this time.
· Board Evaluation & Appointed Progress – Diane stated it is a work in progress.
· HSIC – Mr. Moglin stated they are meeting 12/19/2023.
· Rail Trail/Depot Parking: - Mr. Moglin stated that the letter from the Town Planner explaining how this will not work because of the retention pond.  This can come off old business.
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· Marijuana Dispensary, the warrant articles are being submitted by Jon Goddard’s office and Jess Menzone to the State.  Mr. Moglin informed the board that we have at least two parties interested in negotiating a host community agreement or HCA with the Town of Southwick for recreational cannabis.
Mr. Moglin stated that since the Select Board is the granter of the Host Community Agreement and the Special Permit would come from the Planning Board.  We should probably have a discussion with potential HCA applicants to figure out which ones we would offer an HCA to.  Everyone agrees it cannot be first come first serve.  We need to come up with some objective process to vet this.  Mr. Stinehart informed the board that after watching the seminar, a lot of the process is being taken away from the local boards by the state.  There must be a starting template that all the city and town attorneys have agreed to, so that we don’t waste our time on trying to come up with things that we don’t have legal authority to do.  Mr. Moglin stated that the C.C.C. is supposed to have a model HCA sometime in March.  Our HCA from this board is going to be straight forward, it literally should be one page.  Diane Gale added that in the seminar they all watched it said that your conditions including your wetland conditions all must incorporated into the HCA.  Also, our website must direct them through every single step.  Today Diane left in your drawer Springfields, Somerville and Easthampton what they’ve done for your review.

Diane Gale asked Karl if he would ask the Town Council if they have prepared an application questionnaire for other Towns that we can use as a model.

· Hunting Bylaw – We will get this on in the new year and hear again from the Police Department and see what other towns have for a bylaw.

· Land License for American Legion Post#338, Mr. Moglin did finally have a conversation with the Commander, and believes this would fall under executive session material for negotiations.
· 61A review. We will get to this in the new year.
· Recruitment Panel & Job Description.  The job ad is now posted, and the recruitment firm has had conversations with each of the Select Board and department heads.  Looking to have the ad out there for a month come due January 16th.
· T-Mobile Hometown Grant. – No updates.
· Board & Committee - 
· Liquor License: The State is planning on coming in January to sit with Police Liquor License Agents and Lisa to go over the Liquor Licenses.
Any Other Old Business:
Doug Moglin:  Do we want to have a preliminary discussion around Police Chief process timeline for an internal posting and get the job description to everybody to make sure that it’s up to par.  Karl Stinehart stated that Jason wanted to go over the goals & objectives sheet to talk about that process and some other ideas.
Mr. Perron would like to propose from this point forward an outside assessment panel oral board for in-house.  In all essence we will probably be picking a lieutenant also.  I don’t know what guys we are having coming forward, but I would just like a little bit of outside input.  So, this would be for all Public Safety positions, DPW, Police and Fire.  Mr. Stinehart stated that you would just have to cognizant of the board if you were to have a panel and a board member on that panel.  It becomes a subcommittee under OML guidelines.  Mr. Perron stated that this would be a one-day event and candidates would come in front of the outside board to be interviewed, then it would be the Select Boards job to select the candidates.  
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Mr. Moglin would just like to add that if we go through the Chief process and then decide a lieutenant position is needed then we would have that process to go through and so on.  This is just for Police and Fire.  Mr. Perron also stated that he has reached out to two different firms that do this and will share the information about cost with the board at the next meeting.
Mr. Moglin wished the entire board and everyone in the audience and on Zoom a happy safe Christmas holiday season and New Year.  Our next meeting will be January 2nd, 2024.
·  MOTION was made by Jason Perron Seconded by Diane Gale (Vote-Unanimous) to adjourn the meeting at 5:52pm. No Executive Session. 
Roll Call Vote: Doug Moglin – Yes, Jason Perron – Yes, Diane Gale – Yes.

Respectfully submitted,
Lisa A. Anderson
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